Hispanic Coalition

6/20/08 

Minutes
LCC Room Waushara County Courthouse

Present:  Richard Harris, Father Bob, Dave Peterson, Patrick Nehring, Ken Williams, Silvia Carter, Jennifer Caravella
Jennifer asked Richard if he had heard from UMOS regarding his employment contract since this would determine whether he could assume the co-chair position for the coalition.  He still has not heard.  Richard is still interested in the co-chair position if UMOS renews his contract.  Richard should know this information by the middle of July.
There was discussion about the function of the coalition.  Richard said that he felt that the decline in participation in the coalition might be due to people being “meeting out.”
Richard said that the coalition can be a resource sharing place between agencies.  

It was also suggested that the coalition could be an entity that can find supplies for needy Hispanic families like furniture, clothes, or appliances.

Richard mentioned that the number of Hispanic migrant workers was down about 20% this year.  He said that more businesses are hiring Europeans via work visas because they are easier to “bring” to the U.S. than individuals from Mexico.

Silvia suggested that the coalition could create and provide a resource directory for Hispanic families.  Silvia handed out a copy of a resource pamphlet she created in Spanish.  Patrick shared copies of the pocket resource guide provided by the Prevention Council.

A resource for housing would be especially useful for migrant families.  Something as simple as a list of landlords with their contact information.

Richard briefly talked about the idea of setting up an employment cooperative whereby individuals “own” part of a business and they then receive dividends for their work in the company.  The advantage to this is individuals would not need social security numbers in order to work for the business.  It would be up to each individual to report the dividends/income they receive from working.

Silvia reported that Lauer, Leach, Yeska and Heath Farms are still employing Hispanic migrant farm workers.

Regarding other ideas for the function(s) of the coalition, Richard said the coalition could teach health education to the kids at the after school program.

Richard also suggested that classes could be offered teaching undocumented individuals, how using someone else’s social security number affects the true owner of the social security number.

Ken suggested that the coalition could be a provider of information about local resources.

Richard said that the coalition should contact local health providers because migrants don’t get the proper medical attention that they need.  He also suggested that the coalition could create and distribute a letter to local dentists suggesting that they should start accepting medical assistance and donate some of their time in order to meet this great need.

Jennifer will give Richard the phone numbers of all original participants of the first Hispanic Coalition meeting so that he can contact individuals and see their current level of interest in the coalition. 
The next Coalition meeting will be July 31st 12:30 at Christiano’s Pizza in Wautoma.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Caravella

